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Report Number: PWCS2020-57 
Meeting Date: Tuesday, November 03, 2020  
Report Prepared: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 
 

RECOMMENDATION(S): 
 

1. That Council approve a Cost Sharing Agreement with the Niagara Region for its 
share of the Pine Street (Highway 58 to Beaverdams Road) Infrastructure 
Replacement Project. 
 

2. That the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary agreement. 

REPORT: 
 
City staff have commenced the design phase for the replacement of the sanitary sewer 
on Pine Street between Highway 58 and Beaverdams Road. (see appendix 1). This 
road section falls under the jurisdiction of the Niagara Region who have evaluated the 
road conditions and plan to reconstruct this section in 2023.  
 
Staff recommend that we coordinate the sewer and road construction with the Niagara 
Region to achieve costs savings and minimize the impact of construction in this area. A 
cost sharing agreement with the Niagara Region for the current design phase of this 
project has been prepared for Council’s consideration (see Appendix 2). The design 
phase will be coordinated by the City of Thorold. Project management of the 
construction phase will be determined at a latter date. 

BUDGETARY STATUS: 
 
N/A 
 

STRATEGIC PLAN: 
 
Build and sustain infrastructure that generates civic pride.  



CANADIAN CONTENT: 
 
N/A 

ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Appendix 1 – Location Map 
Appendix 2 – Draft Cost Sharing Agreement with the Niagara Region 
 
 
PREPARED BY: “original signed” Adam Motchka, Engineering Technician 
 
 
SUBMITTED BY: “original signed” Geoff Holman, Director of Public Works and 
Community Services 
 
 
APPROVED BY: “original signed” Manoj Dilwaria, Chief Administrative Officer 


